
JENKINS CUMBERLAND PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH
P.O. BOX 518 -NOLENSVILLE, TN 37135      776-2339

WEB PAGE:  www.jenkinscp.org.  E-MAIL ADDRESS:  jenkinscp@yahoo.com.
LARRY GUIN, PASTOR     PASTOR’S CELL 668-5236     CHURCH FAX:  776-3520

LARRY GUIN, PASTOR                     TERESA SHULER, WORSHIP LEADER 8:00 AM
SAM SUDDARTH, MUSIC LEADER                                   RHETT BRYAN, WORSHIP LEADER 10:15 AM
JULIE BIRDSONG, MUSIC DIRECTOR                                                      MELANIE STAUDT, PIANIST

ORDER OF THE SERVICE
MAY 1, 2005                                         SIXTH SUNDAY OF EASTER                                  COLOR: WHITE
Our purpose is to glorify God the Father, Son, and Holy Spirit, by sharing Jesus, as Savior and
Lord and helping people trust Him through WORSHIP, CHRISTIAN EDUCATION, OUTREACH,
FELLOWSHIP, and SERVICE TO OTHERS.

WE GATHER IN JESUS NAME
PRELUDE, LIGHTING OF THE CANDLES

“WE ENTER INTO GOD’S GATES WITH THANKSGIVING 
                                               AND INTO HIS COURTS WITH PRAISE”          from Psalms 100

WE SHARE COMMON CONCERNS
WELCOME, RECOGNIZING FIRST TIME VISTORS  
ANNOUNCEMENTS – SEE BULLETIN INSERTS 
*RITUAL OF REGISTRATION – 
          Please sign the attendance register and pass it to other people in the pew with you.  
PRAYER/PRAISE REQUESTS – 
          Write on pew card and place in offering plate to be added to insert next week

WE PAUSE FOR A MOMENT OF SILENT PRAYER BEFORE WE BEGIN
OUR WORSHIP OF GOD   (PLEASE BOW YOUR HEADS)

WE OFFER PRAISE TO GOD
CHORAL OPENING (10:15)              “He Is Lord”     

No. 105
     
CALL TO WORSHIP                
         (We are here to give glory and honor and praise to God our heavenly Father and 
          Jesus our Savior through song, prayer, giving, speaking, hearing and responding.)

Leader:  Therefore, I urge you, brothers, in view of God's mercy, to offer your bodies as 
living sacrifices, holy and pleasing to God—this is your spiritual act of worship.

People: Do not conform any longer to the pattern of this world, but be transformed by the   
              renewing of your mind. Then you will be able to test and approve what God's will is—
              his good, pleasing and perfect will.

*HYMN OF PRAISE                            “Heaven Came Down”              No. 495
*PRAYER OF PRAISE AND ADORATION          

https://www.cmd2pdf.com


*THE LORD’S PRAYER               UNISON

WE EXPRESS OUR FAITH IN GOD
STATEMENT OF FAITH--IN UNISON    “The Apostles’ Creed”                               No. 716
GLORIA PATRI  No. 622
HYMN                              “Trust and Obey” No. 349

    
SPECIAL MUSIC     Choir
 
CHILDREN’S TIME (10:15)     
Andrea Barnes     
               (Children may leave for Children’s Church)
                         

WE CELEBRATE THE SACRAMENTS OF THE LORD’S SUPPER
WORDS OF INSTITUTION        
INVITATION TO THE TABLE
PRAYER OF THANKSGIVING
OFFERING THE BREAD & CUP  
COMMUNION OF THE PEOPLE
 

    WE EXPRESS THANKS TO GOD
OFFERTORY SENTENCE                   Psalms 54:4 NIV

"Surely God is my help; the Lord is the one who sustains me."

OFFERTORY
*THE DOXOLOGY (No. 625) and PRESENTATION OF OUR TITHES AND OFFERINGS

WE HEAR GOD’S WORD
SCRIPTURE LESSON                                                    Joshua 24: (1-13 for reference) 14 - 28 NIV
SERMON                                            “A Covenant with God”                         Pastor Larry Guin

  WE RESPOND TO GOD’S   WORDS
*HYMN                                                  “I Am Thine, O Lord”                

No. 358
 

WE GO FORTH SERVING GOD
*BENEDICTION – (Blessing)    
*CHORUS (10:15)                      “The Lord Bless You and Keep You”   No.607
*PASSING THE BLESSING
*POSTLUDE

*PLEASE STAND WHERE THIS MARK APPEARS
**EVERYONE PLEASE REGISTER, PLEASE PASS PAD TO LATE COMERS AND 
ASK THEM TO REGISTER.  PLEASE MAKE SURE ANY NEWCOMERS SIGN THE LIST.

10:15 am – We have childcare available for Infants to age 2 and Toddlers 2 to 4.
We also have Children’s Church for 5th grade and younger. (Children remain in sanctuary
through the children’s message.)  Children stay in regular worship on Sundays when we do
not have Children’s Church, such as when we celebrate communion or on days we have special
programs.         



WELCOME ** A very SPECIAL WELCOME is extended to each of you
who are visiting with us today.  We appreciate you being here. Do come again.

INFANT / TODDLER NURSERY: Nancy Suddarth
LAST SUNDAY ATTENDANCE: Sunday School: 77
           Worship: 8 am – 68; 10:15 – 73
DUTY ELDER FOR NEXT WEEK:  May 1 – 07 * Teresa Justis
DUTY ELDER FOR THIS WEEK: May 08 – 14 * Diane Riggs

** Week of May 1, 2005  **
TODAY 8:00 & 10:15 am Worship Services - Communion

9:00 am Sunday School
5:00 pm Jr. High
5:30 pm Choir Practice

MONDAY 7:00 pm Aerobics
TUESDAY 6:00 am Men at Prayer

9:00 am - 2 pm Mother’s Day Out
WEDNESDAY      6:00 pm Dinner

6:30 pm Jr. & Sr. High
No Wednesday Night Bible Study

7:00 pm CPWM Meeting
THURSDAY 9:00 am - 2 pm Mother’s Day Out

7:00 pm Aerobics 
NEXT SUNDAY      8:00 & 10:15 am Worship Services 

9:00 am Sunday School
Mothers Day

HAPPY MAY BIRTHDAYS TO 
Katie (Staudt) Oaks and Cindy Seeman on the 1st; Joyce Allemore on the 5th; 
Dawn Freeman on the 6th; Kyelee Hudson and Dave Turko on the 7th 
HAPPY MAY WEDDING ANNIVERSARY TO 
Mike & Mary Jo Bryan on the 1st and Dave and Sally Turko on the 3rd

Events for Jenkins C. P. Youth
Sunday, May 1 5:00 pm Mission Trip registration form & $50.00 Deposit Due.
         July 24-30th - Mission Trip 2005 to Cumberland Presbyterian Children’s Home
         The cost is $110.00 per person.  Information or registration forms available from Susan.  
Wednesday, May 4 6:00 Dinner

6:30 pm Jr. High – “Joan of Arcadia” Bible Study
6:30 pm Sr. High – Bible Study

Sunday, May 10 No Youth – Mother’s Day
Sunday, May 15 6:00 pm Jr. High - Craft Night

1:00 pm Sr. High meet at church for Sounds Game
   ($10.00 per person.  Sign up in Sr. High Youth Room)

Please Note Wednesday evening youth semester ends on May 18th.  Will resume in September. 



2005 Church Camp  (See Susan Groce for details / registration forms available from office)
June 5-10    Sr. High Camp (Entering grade 10, 11, 12, and freshmen in college) Cost $135.00
June 12–17 Junior High Camp (Entering 7th, 8th, and 9th grade)
June 19-24 Junior Camp (Entering 4th, 5th, and 6th grade)  

        Cost of Jr. High and Junior camps are $130.00 before May 31st     
            and $150.00 if registered after May 31st.
Joshua 24:14-28 NIV
14 "Now fear the LORD and serve him with all faithfulness. Throw away
the gods your forefathers worshiped beyond the River and in Egypt, and
serve the LORD. 15 But if serving the LORD seems undesirable to you,
then choose for yourselves this day whom you will serve, whether the
gods your forefathers served beyond the River, or the gods of the
Amorites, in whose land you are living. But as for me and my
household, we will serve the LORD." 
    16 Then the people answered, "Far be it from us to forsake the LORD
to serve other gods! 17 It was the LORD our God himself who brought
us and our fathers up out of Egypt, from that land of slavery, and
performed those great signs before our eyes. He protected us on our
entire journey and among all the nations through which we traveled. 18
And the LORD drove out before us all the nations, including the
Amorites, who lived in the land. We too will serve the LORD, because
he is our God." 
    19 Joshua said to the people, "You are not able to serve the LORD.
He is a holy God; he is a jealous God. He will not forgive your rebellion
and your sins. 20 If you forsake the LORD and serve foreign gods, he
will turn and bring disaster on you and make an end of you, after he has
been good to you." 
    21 But the people said to Joshua, "No! We will serve the LORD." 
    22 Then Joshua said, "You are witnesses against yourselves that you
have chosen to serve the LORD."   
      "Yes, we are witnesses," they replied. 
    23 "Now then," said Joshua, "throw away the foreign gods that are
among you and yield your hearts to the LORD, the God of Israel." 
    24 And the people said to Joshua, "We will serve the LORD our God
and obey him." 
    25 On that day Joshua made a covenant for the people, and there at
Shechem he drew up for them decrees and laws. 26 And Joshua
recorded these things in the Book of the Law of God. Then he took a
large stone and set it up there under the oak near the holy place of the
LORD. 
    27 "See!" he said to all the people. "This stone will be a witness
against us. It has heard all the words the LORD has said to us. It will be
a witness against you if you are untrue to your God." 
    28 Then Joshua sent the people away, each to his own inheritance.



 READER:  THE WORD OF GOD – FOR THE PEOPLE OF GOD
PEOPLE:   PRAISE BE TO GOD

The season from Easter to Pentecost, also known as “March of Missions”, has been set
aside as a time for denomination wide missions’ emphasis.  You will find inserts with short
stories on how God blesses our lives and the ways in which we in turn can share those blessings
with others.  World Mission Day will be observed on Pentecost Sunday, May 15th.
List names on cards in pews and place in the offering plate.  In order to keep our Prayer List
current, we will leave names on for four weeks at a time.  If a name has been removed and you
wish to add them back on, please feel free to contact the office and/or list names(s) on cards in
pews and place in offering plate. 

3/24  Anita Dungan
    (Dot & Gene Samples)
3/27 Joe Williams
     (friend of Mike Bryan)
Tom Batey
 (coworker of MaryJoBryan)
Arlene Griva (grandmother
of Jenna Fielder’s friend
Amanda Shults)
Norm Coffman & Family
Family of Don Dean
  (coworker of Louise Russell)
3/30 Family of Troy Long
     (father of Nancy Maynard)
3/31 Building Project
Family of Terri Schiavo
Family of Marie Davis    
    (mother of Joyce Thomas)
Terry English
  (aunt of Lewis Justis)
4/03 Buddy Ferrell 
     (friend of Gene Samples)
Tee Henry
  (mother of Teresa Shuler)
Virgil Ferguson & Family
 (friends of R. Bryan family)
Lisa Sullivan 
 (sister of Richard Sullivan)

Cameron Carroll
Guenter Talmon-Gros
 (father of Diane Riggs)
Kathryn Yoder
   (Elizabeth Guin)
Dean Allen – Praise*
  (Elizabeth Guin)
4/04  
Family of Ed Stokowski Sr.
     (father of Ed Stokowski)
4/6 Cody Boswell
        (Kim Glasscock)
Michael Haywood
Mike & Dianne Greby
  (Charles & Sara Strasser)
Grossman Family 
(esp.Lu & Jenna-age 7)
    (Pam Cammuse)
Tommy Marcrum
Unnamed Prayer Requests
4/10 Dorothy Patterson
Robert Martin 
Jimmy Fisher 
Amy Bryan Murphy
Family of Rickard Grooms
  (brother of J.T.Freudenthal)
4/17 Tucker Luken

Ella Raines
 (grandmother of Pam Baker)
Joe Reid
Elizabeth Harris
Pastor Diana Hough
Joyce Barnes
      (Mother of Larry Barnes)
Jimmie Eaton 
     (cousin of Mike Bryan)
Shawn Brawner
Cameron Carroll
4/21 Ray Yates
Family of Allen Yates
4/25Family of Flora Prince
      (Linda McWilliams aunt)
4/27 Hanna Wilker
Family of Roger Hollis
Family of Jennifer Enslie;
  especially Johnny Enslie
   (friends of Bryans)
Gary Lukonen
   (grandfather of Ken Farner)
Terri Lukonen
    (aunt of Ken Farner)
Carol Simpson & Family
     (especially Bill)
  

      
Remember those who are homebound or in Nursing Homes

Remember in prayer Our Nation, Our Leaders, and Our Loved Ones

Continue to Pray for our troops for their safety, success and for their loved ones
back home who sacrifice for our freedom.  Pray that their sacrifices will not be forgotten, and
that Americans will continue to support them through prayer.



-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
-
RSVP     Wednesday, May 4 - 6:00 PM

DINNER WILL BE PROVIDED AND OPEN TO ALL!!!  (Freewill Offering)
TO PREPARE ENOUGH FOOD, LET US KNOW IF YOU WILL BE ATTENDING THE SUPPER

Sub Sandwiches (ham, turkey, bologna & cheese) – French Fries – Corn - Salad    

Adults __________     Children ___________
Sign    _____________________________________________________

PLEASE FILL OUT & PLACE IN OFFERING PLATE
Mark your calendars – dates to note

Today at 2:00 pm:  CPWM will host a baby shower at the church for Susan & Jaime Groce.
They are expecting a boy and are registered at Babies R Us and Target.

Wednesdays:  Practice for The Children’s Music Ministry will be postponed until further notice.
         No Evening Bible Study

Wednesday, May 4:  CPWM meeting at 7:00 pm

Wednesday, May 11: Retirees’ Outing.  Call Kathleen Waggoner for details.
 

Sunday, May 15:  Committee and Session Meetings
Christian Education – 4:00 pm; Building & Grounds, Evangelism & Mission Education and   

        Outreach at 5:00 pm ** Session – 6:00 pm

Friday, May 20 – Sunday, May 22:   Tennessee Synodic Young Adult Retreat 
Held at Camp Crystal Springs.  This year’s theme is “Livin’ on the Edge”.  Come join us!
Cost is $60.00 per person.  This includes meals, lodging, materials, t-shirt, etc.  To register
or if you have questions, contact Elizabeth   Guin at 668-5232 or Jaime Groce at 599-7394.  

Sunday, May 29, 9:00 am Fellowship Breakfast / Promotion Sunday -

Saturday, June 4, 8 am – 2 pm: MISSIONS MARKETPLACE OUTREACH
For children in need and other outreach projects.  Spaces rented first come, first served
based  on  date  payment  received.   Inside  8  x  8  ft.  spaces  are  $25.00  with  one  table
provided; outside 12 x 12 ft. spaces are $35.00, you provide table(s).  Please make checks
payable to the church and give to Sonya Haywood or place in Haywood mailbox.  Contact
Sonya at 371-3202 or Rebecca Fielder @776-3203 for more details.

Monday, June 6 – Friday, June 10:  Vacation Bible School

Friday, June 24 – Saturday, June 25:  Grace Team Garage/Yard Sale

Monday, June 27 – Friday, July 1:  GENERAL ASSEMBLY MEETING, Franklin, TN
On June 27th, Jenkins will host a reception for the out-going moderator and welcome the
new moderator for the year. We will have a meeting concerning the reception at a later date.

Add to 2005 Graduates - Cody Stubblefield from Page High School, May 27 th.



We would like to Thank EVERYONE for their time, effort, 
and help with this year’s barbecue, singing, & silent auction;     
making it a BIG success!  We are blessed to have such 
generous and hard working people in our church family.  
The B-B-Q profit as of 4-29-05 was around $9,204.00!!!  
The monies from the BBQ Dinner & Silent Auction will go to the Building Fund!! 

Community Events
Saturday, May 14: Ebenezer UM Church Yard/Bake Sale 7 am in front of Piggly Wiggly Store

Mill Creek Lodge Annual Fish Fry 11 am to 7 pm

https://www.cmd2pdf.com


JENKINS CUMBERLAND PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH
FOR THE GLORY OF GOD THE FATHER, SON, AND HOLY SPIRIT

P.O. Box 518
Nolensville, TN  37135
Phone 776-2339 
Fax 776-3520 

www.jenkinscp.org
E-MAIL: Church: jenkinscp@yahoo.com

Pastor: lguin43@hotmail.com

May 2005 Newsletter
WORSHIP SERVICES: 8 & 10:15
a.m.

SUNDAY SCHOOL: 9 a.m.

COMMUNION SUNDAY
May 1st, both worship services.

COMMITTEE MEETINGS  &
SESSION MEETING
Christian Education @ 4:00 p.m.  
Building & Grounds @ 5:00 p.m. 
Evangelism & Mission Education
Outreach
Session @ 6:00 p.m.
May 15th due to Mother’s Day

April   Attendance  
3/2
7

4/0
3

4/1
0

4/1
7

Sunday
School

93 78 81 87

8:00 A.M.
Worship

90 59 48 41

10:15
A.M.
Worship

147 89 105 123

Offerings in April
  Regular

Offerin
g

Special
Offering

Building
Fund

3/27 4023.37 50.00 337.50
  

4/03 4757.51  230.
00

 
  4/10 2883.00 600.00* 375.00

4/17 3395.00 2700.00
*

315.00

    
Budget
/Week

3532.00 472.00

Praise God for your faithfulness in attendance
and giving.

    *Stained Glass
 

From the Pastor:
Let it be known. . . .  

 
VBS

Vacation Bible School is one of the great outreach tools available
to  the  church.   Through Bible  School  we have an opportunity to  touch
many, many young lives with the good news of Jesus.  No other time or
event gives us such opportunities.  Bible School also provides opportunities
for  adults  and  young people  above  Bible  School  age  to  be  personally
involved in sharing the good news.

Offer your talents and spiritual gifts for use through V. B. S…
Invite children from your neighborhood.
Seek God’s blessings on V.B.S., 2005 through prayer.

BUILDING PROGRESS
Progress appears to be zero where the eye can see, but what we see

is only a part of the story.
Adjustments to the blueprints to satisfy state fire codes, water tests,

letters to the health department about building use and sewer capacity, and
waiting for responses, plus learning about and meeting other new codes are
all  part  of  what  is  taking place.   Just  keep praying and keep on  being
patient.

TOUCH THE FUTURE
How will we “touch the future”?
Will  we be kicking and screaming, saying, “I don’t  want to  go

there,” or with boldness saying “let’s go” because we have a plan that we
believe is God’s plan?

On Wednesday nights we are continuing to study a bible passage
(usually the passage that the sermon from the previous Sunday was based
2on)  and  organize  the  ideas,  dreams  and  visions from  our  pre-Easter
studies, prayer and sharing times, plus the suggestions Rev. George Estes
made in his January 2004 consultation report.

Your help is needed as we look at how Jenkins Church will “touch
the future.”  Join us at 6:40 p.m. each Wednesday in the sanctuary.

STAINED GLASS WINDOWS
The Stained Glass Windows for the Sanctuary will be a “visual” of the life

of Jesus. . . .  Mary Beth Roland has an update on the stained glass windows for the
Sanctuary:  Garden of Gethsemane, The Crucifixion, The Resurrection and Jesus
Teaching the Children are  paid for.   The Nativity –  need $600.00,  Walking on
Water – need $450.00, Total for these windows amounted to $11,200.00.  We are
short $1,050.00.  Praise God from whom All Blessings Flow. 
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JESUS
What is it about the name?  Jesus.  Jesus.
Five letters.   What  is  so special  about  these five

letters?  What makes “Jesus” such a beautiful name?
The name “Jesus” is so beautiful to me because of

the person who bears that name:  who He is and what He
did and what He does.

He is:  Savior, son of God, Son of Mary, the bright
and morning star, the way, the truth and the life, the alpha
and the omega, the beginning and the end.  He is God in the
flesh.  He is Lord, my Lord.  What he did.  He died in my
place, took my sin upon himself and paid the penalty for it –
death.  He paid for your sin too.

What  He does.   He forgives;  he is  our  advocate
with the Father.  And He is coming again to receive us unto
Himself so that where He is we can be also.  And that is
only the beginning of who He is, what He has done and
what He does and what He will do.  Yes, the half has never
yet been told.

Congratulations to our 2005 graduates!
 Paul  Tucker  will  be  graduating from Ravenwood
High School.  He is planning to attend MTSU in the fall.

Charles Medlen Jr., is graduating from Page High
School on May 27th at the Ag Center.  He will be attending
Nashville Auto Diesel College in the fall majoring in Diesel
Mechanics.

Seth Wynn also graduating from Page High School
will  attend  Tennessee  Tech  in  the  fall  majoring  in
Engineering.

Melanie  Staudt  will  graduate  from  Trevecca
Nazarene University on May 11th with a Master in teaching.

Kate  Mosley graduates  on  May 21st from Union
University with a BSA degree in Marketing with a minor in
Public Relations/Advertising.

Jason  D.  Cobb  will  be  graduating  from  the
University of Alabama Birmingham School of Medicine on
May 15th!  Jason is the son-in-law of Bill and Brenda Levin.

We at  Jenkins  pray  for  a  rewarding and  blessed
future for these graduates.

Livin’ on the Edge
The Tennessee Synodic Young Adult Retreat will

be held May 20 – 22 at Camp Crystal Springs.  This year’s
theme is “Livin’ on the Edge”.  Come to join us!  Cost is
$60.00 per person.  This includes meals, lodging, materials,
t-shirt, etc.  To register or if you have questions, contact
Elizabeth Guin @ 668-5232 or Jaime Groce @ 599-7394.

  
JENKINS C. P. YOUTH

Jr. High  
 Sundays 5 p.m.
May 1  -  Mission Trip registration form & $50.00
                Deposit due.
May 8  -  No Youth  -  Mother’s Day
May 15-  6 p.m.  -  Craft Night
May 22-  5 p.m.  -  Scavenger Hunt
May 29-  No Youth  -  Memorial Day

Wednesdays through May 18th
6:00 p.m.  -  Dinner
6:30 p.m.  -  “Joan of Arcadia”/Bible Study

Sr. High
Sundays 6:45 p.m.
May 15  -  (Rescheduled)  Sounds Game @ 2:00 pm, meet
at church @ 1:00 p.m.  -  $10.00 per person
             Sign up in the Sr. High Youth Room!

Wednesdays through May 18th

6:00 p.m.  -  Dinner
6:30 p.m.  -  Bible Study

We will end the spring semester on May 18th due to final
exams,  graduation  and  summer.   We  will  resume  in
September.

 Upcoming Camp Dates 2005
.Sr.  High  Synodic  Camp (those  entering  10,  11,  12  and
college freshmen) Cost is $135.00

June 5th thru June 10th 

 Jr. High (those entering 7, 8 and 9 grade)    
June 12tthru June 17th

Junior (those entering 4, 5 and 6 grade)
June 19th thru June 24th

Cost of Jr. High and Junior camps are $130.00 before May
31st with pre-registration form and $150.00 if registered
after May 31st.
This year’s theme:  “God’s Calling”

For camp registration forms, flyers, etc., come by
the church office or see Susan Groce or Elizabeth Guin.
 
Mission Trip Fundraising Update

Thanks to all who joined us for the soup luncheon
after  church  on  March  6th.   The  youth  raised  $284.00
towards the mission trip.  We’d also like to thank all those
who participated in the golf tournament by either playing,
sponsoring  a  hole,  or  donating  door  prizes.   It  was  a
success.  We raised $2,965.00 towards our transportation.
We are  pleased  to  announce that  we have made enough
money for our transportation to Denton!  Thank you all for
your support.
Susan Groce 



MAY BIRTHDAYS
Happy  May Birthdays  to:   Katie  (Staudt)  Oaks  and

Cindy Seeman on the 1st, Hank Sweetman on the 4th, Joyce
Allemore  on  the  5th,  Dawn Freeman on the  6th;   Kyelee
Hudson and Dave Turko on the 7th; Bill Hardison on the 9th;
Brian Windrow on the 11th; John Leeper on the 12th; Bruce
Ott and Jamie Coates on the 13th; Cindy Noel on the 14th;
Carol Olivares on the 15th; J. Don Geary on the 16th; Ronnie
Windrow and Larry Sweeney on the 17th; Richard Sullivan
on  the  20th;  David  Robertson  on  the  22nd,  Joshua  James
Clemons on the 24th; Lily Dawn Farmer and Joan Moores
on the 25th; Clark Presley on the 26th and Jim Day on the
29th. 

MAY WEDDING ANNIVERSARIES 
Happy May Anniversaries to:   Mike & Mary Jo

Bryan on the 1st;  Dave & Sally Turko on the 3rd;  Pete &
Michelle Bottoms on the 9th; Gus & Carol Olivares on the
13th; Jaime and Susan Groce and Kelli & Tracy Spicer on
the 17th; Chad & Sarah Strasser on the 18th; Matthew & Joy
Wilker on the  21st;  David & Teresa  Shuler  and Steve &
April Williams on the 23rd.

If your name is not on our birthday or anniversary
list  or if we have printed an error, please call the church
office at 776-2339 and let us know.

MISSION TRIP 2005
We are headed to Denton, TX. to the Cumberland

Presbyterian Children’s Home on July 24-30th.  The cost is
$110.00 per person.  Brochures and registration forms with
trip  information  are  available.   If  you  are  interested  in
joining us, please see Susan Groce for more information.

MISSIONS MARKETPLACE
OUTREACH PROJECT JUNE 4TH

DID YOU KNOW?  Over 30,000 children, newborn to 4
years of age, due EVERY day – mostly from preventable
causes.  Where are the news cameras and people protesting
for these  little ones?  Some leading causes of death are:
Pneumonia,  3  million  each  year;  Diarrhea,  1.8  million;
Suffocation at Birth 850,000.

The Missions Outreach Committee is raising funds
for  children  in  need  and  others  with  our  Missions
Marketplace flea market on Saturday, June 4th from 8:00
am to 2:00 pm.  Do you have “stuff” you’d like to sell?
Everyone welcome.  Inside 8’ x 8’ spaces are $25.00 with 1
table  provided;  outside  12’  x  12’  spaces  are  $35.00-you
provide tables if needed.  Spaces rented on first come first
pay received.  Join us for a fun day with a variety of goods
for sale, breakfast and lunch served, door prizes every hour
and more!  Please make checks payable to Jenkins Church
and  place  in  the  Haywood  mailbox.   Contact  Sonya
Haywood @ 371-3202 or Rebecca Fielder @ 776-3203 for
more details.

We are having a garage/yard sale at the church June
24  and  25th to  benefit  the  Columbia  Mission  Trip  in
September.   Anyone wishing to  donate items to the  sale
plese contact Sam Suddarth,  Tracy or Kelli  Spicer if you
need something picked up.  The cost of the mission trip will
be around $3,000.00, so any help will be appreciated.

FELLOWSHIP BREAKFAST/  
PROMOTION SUNDAY – MAY 29TH

We  will  have  another  5th Sunday  fellowship
breakfast during the Sunday School hour.  All adults and
children are invited to join together for a great breakfast.
Take this opportunity to get acquainted with some of our
newer members and to catch up with old friends.  During
the breakfast,  we will  also make promotions for  the new
Sunday School year which begins in June.

CONDOLENCES
We  at  Jenkins  Church  extend  our  Christian

sympathy and condolences to those who have lost  loved
ones: 

To  the  family  of   Troy  Long,  father  of  Judy
Maynard,  who  passed  away  Wednesday,  March  30th.
Funeral  services  were  held  in  Lawrenceburg,  TN.,  on
Friday, April 1st.

To the family of Marie (DeeDee) Davis who passed
away early Friday morning, April 1st at the Good Samaritan
Nursing Home.  A memorial service was held at  Jenkins
church  on  April  16th with  Paster  Larry  Guin  officiating.
Miss DeeDee was the mother of Joyce Thomas.

To  the  family  of  Ed Stokowski Sr.,  who passed
away on April 4th in Vero Beach, Fl.  Ed flew to Florida for
the service on April 6th.  He was buried in Vero with Ed’s
mother.

To the family of Richard Grooms who passed away
Monday,  April  11th.   A  graveside  service  was  held
Wednesday, April  13th in the family cemetery in Dickson
County.  Mr. Grooms was the brother of J.T. Freudenthal.

A NOTE OF THANKS:
We  want  to  thank  everyone  for  their  kindness

expressed to us with the death of my Dad, Ed Stokowski Sr.
He was 93 years old and had a relatively healthy life.  Only
a week before his  troke, our daughter and family visited
him and took him to lunch and shopping.

Ed and Rowena

A NOTE OF THANKS:
Thanks for helping with the children’s Sunday School outreach

project  in  February!   As  a  part  of  the  Good  Samaritan  rotation,  the
children  collected  items  for  Health  Kits  to  be  distributed  by  Church
World Service.  Because of your generous contributions, we were able to
assemble 35 kits for this project.  Thanks again!  



Mark Your Calendars!

Mothers & Others Banquet
All ladies/girls at Jenkins and in the community are invited
to our Mothers & Others Banquet on Saturday, April 30th @
6:00  p.m.   The  theme is  Southern Ladies.   We will  be
asking everyone who attends to bring a side dish.  Be sure
to RSVP by calling Elizabeth Guin @ 776-5232.

CPWM  will host a baby shower for Susan (Jaime) Groce
on Sunday.  May 1st @ 2:00 p.m. at the church.  (They are
having a boy!)

Retirees’ Outing
Wednesday, May 11th.  Call Kathleen Waggoner for details.

Men’s Fellowship Breakfast
Will meet at 7:00 a.m. on Saturday, May 21st.

Publicity Committee
We  would  like  to  promote  our  church  more  to  the
Nolensville community.  Please let us know all your news
about  VBS, flea  markets and other  things  that  will  need
promoting.  We will submit these articles to the Dispatch
and other places as needed.  Contact Jackie Fuqua.

  
 
Jenkins C.P. Church
Larry Guin, Pastor
2501 York Rd., P. O. Box 518
Nolensville, TN  37135

Return Service Requested

EARLY WORSHIP AT 8:00 A.M.
SUNDAY SCHOOL STARTS AT 9:00 A.M. 
MORMING WORSHIP AT 10:15 A.M.

HOPE TO SEE YOU HERE!!

New Young Adult Class
A new Sunday School class for Young Adults is starting on
June 5th, 2005.  The class will be 9:00 – 10:00 a.m.  Jaime
Groce has volunteered to “teach/facilitate”.  We’ll probably
have singles,  college  students,  married  folks  w/  children
and w/o children.  In the true CP fashion, “whosoever will
may come”.

Sunday School Teacher Needed
We are still in need of a teacher for our Nursery.  If you
would  like  to  have  this  wonderful  job,  please  contact
someone on the Christian Education Committee.

Interior Paint Color Policy
The Session and Building and Grounds Committee would
like to remind the congregation that  we have an Interior
Paint Color Policy.  It says that no interior surface shall be
painted unless:   1.  The color is list  of approved interior
paint  colors  maintained  by  the  Building  and  Grounds
Committee;  and 2.  The color  choice is  approved by the
Building and Grounds Committee for  the  location and/or
surface.  If you want to paint a room, contact Jaime Groce
to get on the next Building and Grounds agenda.

Non-Profit Organization
U.S. Postage Paid

Nolensville, TN
Permit No. 11



 

https://www.cmd2pdf.com

